
TRADE COMMISSIONER

A New
Concept:
'Technical

Visits
Ottawa'

realized that Ottawa is often overlooked 
as a business and advanced technology 
centre by organizers of trade mis­
sions and other business development 
activities.

Because the region is being marketed 
actively by tourism and economic devel­
opment authorities as a first-class centre 
for corporate and association conven­
tions, conferences, and other meetings, 
tapping into the stream of business visi­
tors for the benefit of Ottawa's business 
community becomes an obvious oppor­
tunity. Further, the strength and diversi­
ty of that business community is expect­
ed to attract the attention of many who 
have seen Ottawa as political and 
administrative headquarters rather than 
as corporate headquarters.

'Technical Visits Ottawa' founders 
are now planning to expand their ser­
vices into other markets in Canada and 
the United States. They may be reached 
by telephone (613) 744-6000, by facsimi­
le at (613) 744-2461, and electronic mail 
at ad952@freenet.carleton.ca.

c orporate and public enterprises 
in the Ottawa area have discov­
ered an innovative way to attract 

business visitors to their facilities 
and offices, one which may also 
offer substantial benefits to Trade 
Commissioners.

Using technical tours as a business 
development tool is a relatively new 
concept which has proven to be attrac­
tive to the approximately 20 "client- 
sites" now available through 'Technical 
Visits Ottawa'. And, for Trade 
Commissioners faced with diminishing 
budgets and increasing workloads, 
arranging tours of those sites may now 
involve as little as a telephone call. The 
cost is equivalent to that of many scenic 
and cultural tours.

Founding partners Lorraine Flaherty 
and Keith Mobley recognized that the 
National Capital Region includes the 
home offices of Canadian and world 
leaders in telecommunications, comput­
er hardware and software, life sciences 
and medical technology. They also
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The TCS of the Future 
Independent Discussions

In her article, The TCS of 
the Future, (Vol. 1, No. 4), 
Deirdre Kent reported that a 
series of mini-consultation 
conferences would be held 
across Canada, and in 
preparation for the confer­
ences, a number of discus­
sion papers had been com­
missioned from the Centres 
for International Business 
Studies.

The papers cover a vari­
ety of topics including 
improving the TCS, invest­

ment, and fairs and mis­
sions, etc.

Titles include Beijing, 
Boston, or Brussels, Im­
proving the Effectiveness 
of the Canadian Trade 
Commissioner Service by 
Philip Rosson, Dean, 
Faculty of Management 
Studies, Dalhousie Univer­
sity, A Role for the Trade 
Commissioner Service in 
Facilitating Investment into 
Canada by Professor Paul 
Beamish, Western Business

School, University of 
Western Ontario, The 
Changing Role of Trade 
Fairs and Missions by F.H. 
Rolf Seringhaus, Ph.D., of 
the School of Business and 
Economics, Wilfrid Laurier 
University, etc.

The papers are available 
on SIGNET in Corporate 
Applications under 'Articles'. 
Copies of the papers will be 
distributed to posts which 
do not have access to 
SIGNET.
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